MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON

MONDAY 16th MARCH 2009 AT THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Councillors Brian Thomas, Charles Arch, Adam Lionel Sheena Duller, Rhiannon Jones and Gwyneth Davies. 
Appologies, Nick McNally, Meinir Taylor and Cllr Ifan Davies.

There was an amendment to the minutes of the last meeting; Cllr Sheena Duller did attend the February meeting. The minutes were corrected.

Minutes of the last meeting were passed as being a true record by Cllr Sheena Duller and seconded by Cllr Rhiannon Jones.

Matters Arrising,

Water Wheel, Cllr Brian Thomas and Adam Lionel had a meeting by the water wheel with Mr Iwan Davies and others to discuss the possibility of generating electricity from the wheel.  There is a possibility of generating about £1000 per year. It was decided to ask Mr Peredur Evans to look at the document and advise us.
Overgrown Trees.

More information is needed on the location of the overgrown trees. If the trees in question are the one’s below the quarry there is not much we can do as they are not overhanging the carriageway.
Correspondence;

One Voice Wales,

Membership to One Voice Wales for the coming year is now due. The cost is £52.00

Planning Application, 

A planning application for an agricultural building at Tangro Ysbyty Ystwyth was received, Cllr Sheena Duller expressed an interest and was asked to leave the room while the matter was discussed. There was no objections to the application. 

Public Lighting, Ceredigion County Council have sent out maps of all lighting columns in our community for us to highlight which one’s we want to keep on through the night.   Location’s were decided and the clerk is to send return the maps to the Public Lighting Department.
Donations, It was decided to donate money to the following organisations:

Air Ambulance Wales, Marie Curie Cyngor Bopath Age Concern, Ystwyth Transport, British Heart Foundation.
All organisations will receive £50.00 each

Cllr Sheena Duller also presented her expenses for attending meetings on our behalf, the total was £24.44p
 There being no other business, the next meeting will be held Monday 20th April 2009

